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NEWSLETTER 

Issue 17: November 2022   

CALENDAR 

NOVEMBER 
 
24th - 1 Sea I Care 

21st November - Professional Prac-

tice Day 

22nd - Yr 6 Beach Program 

25th - Foundation Zoo     

28th—SSV State Finals (Softball)  

 
DECEMBER 
 
1st - 2023 Foundation Transition 

2nd -  Curriculum Day (Student 

Free Day) 

5th - Parent Helpers morning tea 

7th - Yr 6 Beach program 

8th - Christmas Concert 

12th - Christmas concert back up 

12th - Step up morning 

13th - State wide transition day 

16th - Yr 6 Beach Program 

20th - Last day of term 4—1.30pm 

finish! 

 

 
 

Joke of the week ! 

The Basketball Courts Are Open 

 

We are excited to have our basketball precinct complete with 
the resurfacing of our courts now finished. Students have been 
enjoying the new surface over the past few weeks and loving 
the new colours! 

 

A huge thank you to our Parents n’ Friends team once again 
who coordinated the Colour Run and of course our entire school 
community for your fundraising efforts.   

 

Along with the courts, the school has now updated the basket-
ball back boards and rings along with the entire amphitheatre.  

 

Stay tuned for some exciting news about our next Colour Run 
coming late in 2023! 
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The below events are due soon , Consent and payment can be made 
via Compass 

 

Thursday 24th November - I Sea I Care Program 

Friday 25th November - Foundation Zoo Excursion 

Friday 25th November  - Year 6 community Sport Program  

 

IMPORTANT  

UPCOMING DATES 

Important School Dates for Term 
 

Monday 21st November - Curriculum Day 
(Student free day) 
 
Friday 2nd December - Curriculum Day (Student 

free day) 

Thursday 8th December - Christmas Concert 

(Time TBA) 
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State Team selection for Clara! 

Woodlands’ Clara Smith from 6G has recently returned from competing in the Na-

tional State Championships of Netball for primary schools around Australia.   

The championships were held in Wollongong NSW, where Clara and her Victorian 

teammates flew up for the week to play against all of the other states. 

Clara was selected into a final squad of 12, which began with some local trials with 

students from neighbouring schools at Somerville Rec Centre. At this stage of the se-

lection process, there were more than 300 students nominated by their schools 

across Victoria to showcase their skills and attempt to make the team. The next 

round of trials were held in Casey, where Clara was also successful in getting 

through, and managed to be invited for the final trial at the State Netball Centre in 

Parkville. This came down to the final 30 students in the state and Clara had obvious-

ly been able to show the coaches how well she can play, as she was selected as a 

Goalkeeper in the final 12 to represent Team Vic! 

At the tournament, the girls played 2 games each day for 5 days with a rest day in 

the middle. The tournament included Western Australia, Queensland, NSW, ACT, 

South Australia and Victoria. Team Vic managed to win against ACT both times, and 

also defeated Western Australia and South Australia once. These results meant that 

Team Vic finished 4th overall for the tournament, which is a great achievement. 

On the rest day, all the girls from each state got together for a tree top walk which 

Clara said was lots of fun. 

On behalf of the Woodlands community, we would like to congratulate Clara on such 

an outstanding sporting achievement. Everyone at Woodlands is so proud of you.  

 

Well done Clara! 
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 Woodlands progress through to State Finals! 

 

A huge congratulations to our Year 6 girls Softball team who won the Southern Met-

ro Region playoffs last week, which were held at Kingston Heath reserve in Chelten-

ham. The girls won all 3 of their group games (one of them by a single run) and pro-

gressed to the final, where they defeated Beaumaris North PS.  

The girls have now qualified for the State finals, which will be held at Jells Park in 

Glen Waverley on Monday the 28th November. Win, lose or draw, the  competition is 

now down to the last 8 schools in the state, which is a remarkable achievement for 

the girls considering that none of them had played Softball competitively before this 

year! 

We wish them all the best of luck for the finals next week. The Woodlands commu-

nity is right behind you! 

Go Woodlands! 
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 Boys Softball and Basketball teams  

got close at Regional Finals! 

Both our boys Softball and Basketball teams competed at the Regional finals last week, 

with the Softballers heading out to Cheltenham and the Basketballers making their way 

out to Cardinia LIFE stadium in Pakenham. 

We knew that the competition was going to be very strong at this level, particularly for 

Basketball with it being such as popular sport. The Basketball boys were keen to play and 

were very well coached by some Woodlands alumni in Jarrod and Tyler Simpson. A tough 

couple of games to begin with saw the boys go down by a few points in each to Oatlands 

PS and Beaconhills College respectively, before finishing with a big win over St. Anthony’s 

from Dandenong. 

The Softball boys opened up with their toughest game for the day against McKinnon PS. In 

a very high scoring game, it came down to the final play and we missed out by one run, 26

-25. Even though the boys won their next two games convincingly, we unfortunately fell 

short of making the final by that solitary run in the first match. 

Both the Softball and Basketball teams can hold their heads high after some great perfor-

mances across the competition. The Woodlands community is very proud you.  

Well done boys! 
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SSV State Athletics Carnival for Indi! 

 

School Sport Victoria held their State Championships at Lakeside in Albert Park last week, which 

included Woodlands very own Indianna Laurito from Year 5! 

Indi is a tremendous athlete who managed to qualify for the championships in not one but 

TWO events, after winning the 80m Hurdles and High Jump at Regional level a few weeks earli-

er. 

The championships were filmed and broadcast though a live feed on YouTube, so we were able 

to keep track of Indi’s progress throughout the day with her classmates watching on from the 

big screen in the Stadium. 

Indi’s first event was the 80m Hurdles, where she had to qualify for the final by finishing in the 

top 8 times across two heats. She finished 2nd in her heat and qualified for the final with the 4th 

fastest time. We had to wait a while for the final, which didn’t come round until just before the 

final bell at school. Indi was up against some very strong competition, however she still man-

aged to finish in 5th place and ran a personal best time! 

Unfortunately we didn’t get to see any of her High Jump event as it was after school, but Indi 

finished in an outstanding 4th place!  

Congratulations on two fantastic achievements Indi, everyone at Woodlands is so proud of you. 

Well done! 
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Mrs Block's Superstars are at it again. 1M made these 'Artrageous' Wacky Blob 
Monsters. We also learnt about symmetry at the same 
time. We think they are pretty cool. We had lots of fun 
making them.  

You all did a great job. 
 

 



9 

 



10 

 



11 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today, our group did a catapult in Stem. It was so fun! We 

were able to launch it to the other tables! We followed 

the instructions and we were the first group to finish! We 

loved the experiment, and we hope other classes will en-

joy it as well. We went outside to launch the beanbags, we 

launched our beanbags on the steps right outside the 

Stem room. We got our beanbag to the 2nd step, shooting 

it from the top. 
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What’s Been Going on in 1M? 
 

In Grade One, we have been learning about poetry as part of our Writing lessons. With 

Remembrance Day being last Friday, 1M took the opportunity to integrate poetry with 

this historical commemoration, by writing acrostic poems related to the topic. The stu-

dents of 1M enjoyed brainstorming relevant words to use, and sharing their own sto-

ries and wonderings all about Remembrance Day and the war.  

 

Our current Inquiry topic is all things habitats. We have loved exploring various habi-

tats from around the world. Students chose their own Australian animal and then 

drew the animal’s habitat, using pastels as the base. For the ocean we added crepe 

paper, the rainforest included streamers, the bush incorporated real leaves that we 

found outside and the desert sand was from our very own school sandpit. We now 

can’t wait to decorate a different animal en-

vironment using some Indigenous line art 

techniques and to write haiku poems about 

our favourite habitat, too. 

 

Come and check out our work! 

Miss Exton (Room 16). 
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 Book Fair is Here!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Lamont Book Fair is arriving this week!  

We will have a special open time on Friday MORNING ONLY 8.30 -9am 
 

This is a great way for students to add to their book collection at home as well as 
helping our school earn more books for the school’s library.  

During their class time, students, will be given time to browse available books and 
have the chance to write a wish list with a few of the titles they may be interested in. 

 
An online payment portal which works similar to a voucher is now available. Lamont 

will deliver the book fair as normal, the students browse the book fair and fill out 
their wish lists. They then take their Wish List home and make the payment online 

(this includes inputting student name, grade and what books they want), we will de-
liver your order to your child/s classroom.  

Online payment instructions are on the back of their wish list.  
THE ONLINE PORTAL WILL CLOSE AT 12 NOON ON THURSDAY. 

EFTPOS is our preferable method of transaction, but we realise some students like to 
use their pocket money to buy a book so cash will be available for them.  

 
Book fair will be open in the Library/Resource room during the following times: 

This Friday MORNING ONLY 18th November 
Tuesday to Friday 8.30 – 9.00 am 3.30 – 4.00 pm. 

This excludes Friday afternoon. 
 

Please enter via the outside back door of the library. Bags are to be either left out-
side if it is not raining or in the spaces provided inside the door. 
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With such a successful BTS process the last 2 years, we will once again be using 
KAKA Kids as our 2023 BTS supplier with the same ordering process. 

 
We invite you to order your 2023 BTS packs directly through KA KA Kids via the 
website. 

 
You will find attached to the Compass post, each year level itemised BTS list 
with instructions on how to order and a FAQ’s document. 
  
PLEASE NOTE: 
1. When ordering online, it will ask you for your address. This is a stipulation for 
the payment portal. However, your order will still be sent directly to the school. 

2. Prior to ordering packs for 2023 Year 1 to 6 students online,  you will need 
your child/ren’s individual student ID (Not the family ID). This can be found by 
clicking on your child’s photo in the Compass app. If you have a 2023         
Foundation student, you will not need the student ID. 
 
· Any orders placed after December the 16th will incur a fee of $14.95 
 
· Pack Items and quantities cannot be changed. 
 
· Please also read the attached ‘2023 BTS Pack FAQ’s’ document for more        
information.  

2023 BACK TO SCHOOL PACKS  - READY TO ORDER 
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THRIVE AWARDS 
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THRIVE AWARDS 
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